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90013

Subject:

 

Response to LARWQCB Notice of Non-Compliance WDR 95-012,
CI 7483 Dated August 18, 2010

Dear Dr. Chou,

Raytheon has reviewed the LARWQCB letter dated August 18, 2010 entitled
Notice of Non-Compliance - Former Hughes Missile Systems Company, 8433
Falibrook Avenue, Canoga Park, California (Order No. 95-0 12, Cl-7483), and
would like to offer the following clarifications pertaining to the perceived non-
compliance for the reporting dates.

Per the attached August 26, 1997 letter from the LARWQCB's Dennis
Dickerson to Martin Barackman of Hughes Missile Systems Company, reference
to Item T-1, Item 1 on the first page (fourth indented paragraph), it reads,

"We approve your request to change the reporting requirements from
quarterly to semi-annually as reporting periods run from October 1 through March
31 and April through September 30. Reports will be due 30 days after the
reporting period."

Therefore, all reporting post August 1997 were due on either April 30th or
October 30th for all monitoring performed between the preceding October
through March and for the preceding April through September, respectively. The
information provided in the recent correspondence dated August 18, 2010 is not
consistent with the LARWQCB correspondence from August 27, 1997.
Furthermore, enclosed are the cover sheets from the Q4 1998 and Q2 1999
reports dated February 20, 1999 and August 20, 1999, respectively.

Using the submittal dates approved by the RWQCB August 26, 1997
correspondence, the table on page 1 would reflect one report submitted four
days past the due date. This report, the 2006 Annual report, was late due to a
mailing error on the part of our consultant, however, with the advent of
Geotracker, these issues should be avoided in the future.
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Raytheon would like to re-iterate that it has maintained compliance th all
the substantive sampling requirements for more than 15 years of monitoring and
remains committed to site clean-up and compliance objectives at the Former
Canoga Park Site. Raytheon requests the LARWQCB reissue the August 18,
2010 correspondence to correct the inaccuracies. Please feel free to contact me
should you have any questions or to discuss this matter.

Sincerely,

Daniel Samorano, P.E.
Remediation Project Manager
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